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Magnolia Manor Donates Beds to Rotary METS
This article was originally

published in The Islander on Aug.
13.

Magnolia Manor on St. Simons
Island, Ga., recently donated 20
serviceable Echo hospital beds to
Rotary Medical Transport Service
(METS). The beds will be processed
and shipped to a needy hospital
facility overseas.

Myra Hocutt, Magnolia Manor
administrator, made the donation
possible. “It’s through this kind of
generosity that the METS program

can continue,” said Jim Bruce, president
of the St. Simons Rotary Club, who
coordinated the transport.

Assisting Ms. Hocutt, a St. Simons
Rotary Club member, in making the
donation possible were Alan Usher,
Pooler Rotary Club, and Tom Miller,
Savannah South Rotary Club. These
clubs all work on the District 6920
METS Project.

METS is a volunteer service
organization of the Rotary World
Community Service Committees of all
65 clubs in District 6920. Rotarians

involved collect, sort, identify, store and
ship millions of dollars worth of still
usable medical goods to worldwide
locations sorely in need, Bruce said.

Helping load the truck were
Magnolia Manor employees Gary
Ratigan, Robert Duyn and Randy
Collupy. “We appreciate the donation
from Magnolia Manor, their adminis-
trator and their maintenance people in
helping us complete this bed transfer,”
Bruce said.

For additional information,
contact Jim Bruce, (912) 638-3561.

The Rotary Club of
Savannah South wel-
comes GRSP student Ruth
Murphy from Edinburgh,
Scotland, to attend
Armstrong Atlantic State
University for the 2007-
2008 academic year. Ruth
follows a long line of
international students
attending AASU who
have been sponsored by
the Rotary Club of Savan-
nah South.

The Rotary Club of
Portobello in Edinburgh,
Scotland, is the sponsor-
ing Rotary club for five recent gradu-
ates from Portobello High School to
the Georgia Rotary Student Program.
Ruth is the only student from her
home high school who will be attend-
ing AASU. She plans to focus her
educational career in biology, prefer-
ably animal biology, marine biology or
zoology. She speaks French and
Spanish in addition to her native
language from Scotland.

Ruth said that she was attracted
to the GRSP scholarship because it
promotes world peace by bringing
people from all nationalities and walks

Savannah South Welcomes GRSP Student

of life together, an ideal which she
looks forward to participating in. She
added that the GRSP experience is a
productive way of taking a year out of
education at home and bringing new
opportunities while traveling abroad in
America.

Ruth leaves behind her mom,
Colleen, and her grandmother as she
participates in the academic year at
AASU. Her mother will join Ruth
during the Christmas/New Year
Holiday season. Ruth enjoys reading,
Church of Scotland activities, drama,
listening and playing music. She is

advancing towards grade 5 in ballet,
grade 4 with the cello, singing with an
international group – The Swingle
Singers - and has trained with the
Scottish National Polo Team. She
follows the ways of Scottish poet
Robert Burns with a poem of her own
that has been published in a Scottish
anthology.

This will be a great year for Ruth
and our Rotary club members as Ruth
becomes part of our club’s activities
with the Georgia Rotary Student
Program. Kenan and Beth Kern will
serve as Ruth’s host family.












































